Chancellor Deane W. Malott, University of Kansas.

Dear Chancellor Malott:

There have been so many requests to have the gymnasium open on Sunday that we decided to try it, but it just doesn't work without a responsible watchman. I have a note from the night watchman stating that the foot powder boxes were upset, the pool room door was not closed and that it looked as if someone had tried to get into the girls' equipment room in the basement.

There are so many parts of the building that cannot be properly supervised, and since we are unable to secure a mature, experienced supervisor we have decided not to attempt it again.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

co - Mr. Herner